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18.6.20 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
The Local Authority have issued a letter that they have asked to be sent to all parents which I have copied 
here. School continues to run smoothly with our two new bubbles although we are now very close to full 
capacity – we only have four spaces left in the whole of school. As a result of this, any new requests will be 
added to a waiting list. If a space is no longer needed by a child who is currently in school then you will be 
contacted.  
 
The teachers have noticed that there has been significant decrease in the engagement with the online 
learning. We are concerned that this is going to lead to a huge learning loss as key skills are not being 
practised and consolidated. I know that way back in March I said that the online learning was not an 
obligation but as there is a definite possibility that we may be continuing with it in some form or another 
for the foreseeable future it is really important that your child is accessing the tasks that their teacher has 
planned for them. If he/she is having problems then please contact your class teacher. Happily, we do have 
a large number of children who are just as motivated as they were in March and who are doing a superb 
job – if that is your child then please tell them how proud I am of them.  
 
Please find the Local Authority letter below. 
 
Take care of each other, 

Tina Clarke 

 
 

 
 
As part of the York Schools and Academies Board (YSAB), the Council has been working to 

support maintained schools in developing risk assessments in order that Headteachers and 

governing bodies can decide how many pupils can safely attend their schools in line with the 

government’s guidance and planning documents.  

This includes taking into account:  

 

▪ the number of staff available 

▪ the size of buildings to comply with social distancing requirements 



▪ cleaning regimes  

▪ the availability of Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) 

 
Schools continue to prioritise places for vulnerable pupils and children of critical workers. Their 

numbers determine schools’ ability to allow other year groups to attend, including Reception, Year 

1 and Year 6 which the government announced would be the first to return from the beginning of 

this month. This means that not all  primary schools in York have admitted additional year groups, 

but they all continue to be open for vulnerable and critical workers’ children, who are encouraged 

to attend. To support this, new cleaning regimes have been put in place and PPE has been 

delivered to Early Years settings and schools. 

 

The city is taking a partnership approach to ensure that the decisions about wider opening are 

based on robust risk assessments. All schools are prioritising the health, safety and wellbeing of 

pupils and staff. Any decision to extend the opening of schools to additional year groups is being 

taken by headteachers with schools’ governing bodies or trustees. Schools are in regular contact 

with parents and carers to confirm the arrangements for their school including current capacity and 

any changes to the timing of the school day. 

 

In line with government guidance, all secondary schools are now open for Year 10 and 12 pupils 

on a part time basis to support online learning and with strict limits (25% of the year group) on 

numbers attending at any time.  

 

The latest government guidance, issued on the afternoon of Monday, 15 June, raises the 

possibility that more primary pupils could be invited to attend, but under the current strict 

conditions, including smaller class sizes, social distancing and minimising contact between groups 

of pupils. This means that it may not be possible for schools to increase the number of pupils 

attending and the primary guidance states: 

 

There is no expectation on primary schools to welcome back additional children where they do not 

have capacity to do so. 

 

The new secondary guidance does not extend the year groups invited to spend time in school 

beyond Years 10 and 12. 

 

Clearly there are many families who are keen for their children to attend school but are unable to 

do so at this time. We do not know how circumstances and government guidance will change in 

future, but precautions preventing the spread of Covid-19 infection may be required for some time 

to come. Because of this we are currently developing plans for September. Reduced class sizes, 

the current limit is 15, mean that more teaching spaces and staff (teaching and non-teaching) are 

required so we are identifying how many places could be available and whether children’s 

education may have to be a blended offer including time in school and time at home with strong 

home learning support. 

 
 


